PPCMA Update 05-19-08

Dear PPCMA Members:

Before we get into the normal news of Pecan Plantation, PPCMA would like to take a moment and share some information with you that we hope will be of some value. This commentary stems from a recent experience one of our members had and pertains to emergency healthcare and medical air evacuation. 

As you know, we all live in a rural setting, even though Granbury is growing at a rapid pace. Should residents of Pecan Plantation experience a medical emergency, we have a fine EMS ambulance service that will get you to the appropriate care. Furthermore, the Pecan EMS (PPEMS) only bills what can be recovered from your insurance carrier and you are not billed for the balance. This is indeed a wonderful and highly responsive service, with one of the shortest response times in the country. PPCMA feels our PPVFD&EMS is Pecan’s greatest amenity! PPEMS will quickly and efficiently get you to the appropriate hospital or to the airport for helicopter evacuation, if necessary. In an emergency, it is likely you would be transported to either Lake Granbury Medical Center or the Glen Rose Medical Center, a decision normally left up to the family. It is less likely you would be transported to the Metroplex due to the drive times involved, with time being of critical importance in such a medical emergency. In a severe trauma or life or death situation, air transport from Pecan is the likely option, weather permitting.
In the event you are ground transported by PPEMS to one of the local hospitals and your situation ends up requiring a higher level of care than either Lake Granbury Medical Center (LGMC) or Glen Rose Medical Center (GRMC) can provide, you would likely be transported from the local hospital to one of the larger metroplex hospitals. This is commonly done.
From Lake Granbury Medical Center, if a second ground transport to the metroplex is required, transport would usually be provided by Hood County EMS. It is not likely that Pecan Plantation would provide a second ground transport from hospital to hospital, since Hood County EMS has a contract with LGMC. In other words, at Granbury HCEMS would get the first call for ground transportation between hospitals. If they are do not have an ambulance or staffing available, PPEMS would be contacted for the transfer. Unlike PPEMS, HCEMS does bill for any unpaid balance not covered by insurance.
If a second ground transport is required from Glen Rose to the metroplex, PPEMS has an agreement with Glen Rose Medical Center to provide ground transportation and typically would get the first call from GRMC. 
Please note that PPEMS does not "balance bill" the patient for any portion of transfer services performed by PPEMS and not covered by insurance.
  

In a serious life threatening situation requiring air transport from either hospital, you would likely be flown by Careflite or Life Star. This means of course that you would be financially responsible for any air transport costs not covered by your insurance.

Now comes the issue. Recently a member was ground transported to the hospital with a second transfer to the metroplex. Following the hospital stay, once the bills started coming in, the member contacted their insurance carrier (a large very well known health insurance carrier), only to discover that buried in the fine print was an annual limit of $1,500 per person for “ground and/or air transport”. Should one ever require helicopter transportation, the typical bill for a flight to the metroplex is currently in the range of $10,000 to $15,000, depending on the circumstances or level of care required during the flight. Obviously, there may be an issue as to what your particular insurance will cover or policy limitations, as recently discovered by this member. PPCMA strongly suggests you contact your insurance carrier and become informed as to your specific policy coverage. 

PPCMA has done some research as to alternatives to better protect yourself and your family members against the high costs of an emergency air transport. This is in no way meant to be an advertisement, but rather information you may want to consider, depending on your specific circumstances. First, there are two helicopter services in our area. Careflite is based in Granbury and Air Evac Life Star in Glen Rose. In our discussions with Hood County EMS and PPVFD&EMS, we discovered that normally you would get the helicopter that is available at the time. Fortunately, both Careflite and Air Evac Life Star offer a membership program for families, which claim to pay ALL COSTS beyond what can be recovered from your insurance company, should you have the misfortune of needing air transport. Both programs are reasonable in cost, and can be purchased for a period of one to five years at a time, with the five year plan representing the best value. The member mentioned above has now purchased five year family plans from both companies for a grand total of $425, or about $7 per month. This makes sense as there is simply no way to know which helicopter one might actually get. Based on our own individual insurance plans, some of us on the PPCMA Advisory Council have now purchased memberships. We simply felt it worthwhile to let you know about this potential situation and a way we found to protect your family. PPCMA has no vested interest in whatever you may decide; we just want to share the information with you.
Should you be interested in the above mentioned plans, you may use the contact information shown below. 
Air Evac Life Star 

800-793-0010
http://www.lifeteam.net/Membership/overview.aspx
Careflite

877-DFW-CARE
http://www.careflite.org/membership.aspx
Again, PPCMA is not recommending you do anything other than find out how your insurance handles this service and then give the issue whatever consideration your case warrants. PPCMA hopes that this information is of some value to you. While living in rural Texas does have many positives, rapid access to high quality medical care in a life threatening situation is certainly an important factor to consider.
Safety & Security Committee (05/14/08)

Chairman Carl Chaney called the meeting to order and the March minutes were approved as written.  The meeting then went into closed discussion of disputed citations.  
The Safety and Security Report for April was then reviewed.  Mr. Chaney requested an expanded report of security calls, as no details were included in the report given to the committee.   Mitch Tyra and Ty Harper agreed that they would work with the committee to come up with an appropriate amount of detail on calls to enable the committee to make informed decisions.
To view the March and April 2008 Security Reports, please use the links below. You will notice that, for some reason, PPOA did not report any dates of the incidents, as has been the past practice.

http://www.ppcma.org/PP_Info/Misc_Info/PPOA_Security_Reports/Security_Report_Mar_08.pdf
http://www.ppcma.org/PP_Info/Misc_Info/PPOA_Security_Reports/Security_Report_Apr_08.pdf
Next the discussion involved the Early Severe Weather Warning System.  Mr. Chaney suggested that Pecan install a siren system that would be loud enough to reach all Pecan residents and wake them if necessary.  It was also agreed to investigate either including Pecan in Granbury’s telephone warning system or establishing our own.
Mr. Tyra then requested input on the wording of the Rules and Regulations at #5.2.1, which currently reads “On PPOA roads and streets, drivers are regulated by the same Texas laws regarding vehicle operation and licensure as on public roads and streets.”  This isn’t really true given Pecan’s “private property” status.  Pecan may enforce those laws as the association sees fit.  Mr. Tyra wanted a rewording to meet the reality of the situation.  The committee agreed on changing the phrase “regulated by” to “subject to”.  This wording leaves it open for Security to enforce those laws PPOA deems necessary and applicable.  This wording will now go to By Laws and then to the Board for approval.
The next subject was the Pecan Plantation Archery Association’s request to change the By Laws to allow pellet guns to be used on the archery range.  Since those types of weapons are currently allowed on a member’s property (provided that any projectile does not leave the property), the committee agreed that this rules change was reasonable provided the appropriate safety measures were in place, i.e. oversight and suitable backstop.
A member had recently raised the question of identifying construction crew members as they come into Pecan.  After much discussion, two ideas emerged as being both possible and helpful.  First, Mr. Chaney suggested that each builder be made responsible for posting and maintaining at the site a list of all workers, including all sub-contractors, and their schedule.  Failure to do so would result in a fine.  A change to ACC chapter 17 would be needed.  Second, Mr. Tyra suggested an ID scanner system that would give Security information on all non-members entering Pecan.  Together those ideas could make Pecan significantly more secure.  These options will be further explored before action is taken.
Due to complaints about lawn contractors parking on roads and causing a traffic hazard, Mr. Tyra asked for a rule change to prevent this.  After more scrutiny, however, it was decided that strict enforcement of the existing rule 5.2.11 should help to alleviate this problem.
Mr. Chaney reminded the committee that the BOD asked that all committees review their committee resolutions.  The Committee Members are to use email to let him know of their concerns and comments.

Mr. Tyra stated that he is interviewing Sheriff Deputies next week to be hired to patrol Pecan.  Paid $22/hr, they are expecting to start patrols on June 5th.
The meeting then adjourned.
“What Are My Chances of Serving On a PPOA Committee If I Volunteer?”
A special commentary by Steve Haines

A couple of questions I felt worthy of being asked after a review of this year's PPOA’s committee appointments. Suffice to say, I was completely naïve as to how our PPOA governance was structured when asked last year to serve on the PPOA Communications Task Force. After only a couple of the meetings I attended, discussion was held regarding how the committee selection process was actually being conducted as compared to what most of the members assumed was happening. It was quickly apparent that some of the Task Force members had questions relating to the fairness of the committee selection process, a process that I had previously understood to be one that allowed any and all members who had a genuine interest in serving the association, access, based on their availability of time, ability and interest. 

Some lively debate over the course of several meetings fleshed out the real question.

Can you sign up for a committee or committees and expect to serve?

Given the committee appointment statistics from the 2006-2007 year provided to us during our Task Force meetings, it appeared some of the concerns were unjustified as a 45%-55% turnover rate for committee members overall for the preceding five years was cited (later I came to understand that the stated turnover rate included committee members who simply were moved from one committee or Board position to another committee, not net new committee members). Some felt strongly that creating additional guidelines or, at least, reviewing existing guidelines and policies were in order. Several suggestions relating to committee access were discussed with one proposal being “officially” supported by the Communications Task Force. The implementation of a lottery system for all qualified committee volunteers that would insure a fair and impartial selection for at least 20% of the available positions on each committee each year was developed. The committee lottery system would require each committee to pick at least 20% of their new members from a lottery or “pool” of people who had signed up to serve and would be totally void of any favoritism or bias by requiring the chairperson of the committee to select a predetermined number of new committee members each year from the lottery pool of volunteer sign ups specific to their committee. This proposal did not mean the chairperson was prevented from making their own selections from member sign ups or, “at large”, it did however guarantee that a minimum of 20% of the available committee positions would come from the lottery pool via the sign up sheets with no bias attached to the volunteers who signed up. The normal qualifying process would still be required for all committee volunteers as it relates to their expertise and time availability (what makes you qualified to serve is another story altogether).

So what happened to the lottery idea? 

Officially, I was told by a current Board member that the Board rejected this because they believed the committee chairs must have the flexibility to select each member of their committee or team.

Because of my participation on last year’s Communications Task Force combined with two PPOA members who I have as friends, and their respective decisions to sign up to serve on a couple of the committees for the 08-09 year, this years committee selection process was of special interest to me. One committee, which both of the members I mention had gone to the clubhouse and signed up for, was especially of interest to me based on my personal knowledge of their backgrounds and how I felt they could add their very capable abilities to this committee. 

Fair play is important to me and I have learned, not easily, to accept the outcome of events as long as things were done fairly. Yes, I am biased towards my friends, however I understand you don’t always get what you want but, hopefully, they would be considered based on their qualifications and ability without bias. I am not so sure that happened when the dust has settled.

Here is what I do know. First, neither was selected and neither was given a good reason why they were not selected. I say good reason as one was told by the new chairperson of the committee that one of the people selected had experience with a fund raising project connected to one of the golf associations here in Pecan. The person they were explaining this to as a basis for rejection has an accounting degree and over thirty years of experience working with and maintaining non profit organizations and their associated financial and regulatory requirements. The other was given no explanation. 

Ok, sour grapes right? Maybe, but here is some additional information that caused me even more concern. At least two PPOA Board members actively solicited members to serve on this particular committee who had not signed up to serve on the committee and, at the time the two people I mentioned had signed up to serve (went to the clubhouse as requested and signed the committee sign up sheets in person), they were the only ones on the committee sign up sheets for this particular committee. More amazing, a current PPOA Board member stated to one of these “rejected” members, after the committee appointments were announced, that the reason they were not selected was that several people (Board members?) had noticed this member’s facial expressions during Board meetings that they attended and that they (the Board members?) felt the member’s facial expressions were less than supportive of decisions and or actions the Board had taken. Also, I am aware of one of last year’s committee vice chairs that was in line for the chairmanship but apparently passed over because he felt certain volunteers, unacceptable to some Board members, should be placed on the committee next year. 

Recently I asked for and was provided promptly by PPOA management, copies of this year’s committee sign up sheets and committee lists so that I could look over and see for myself who was selected and who had signed up. While the committee lists I was provided had all of the names neatly typed in, they were not the “official” sign up sheets the members signed themselves. This led me to ask our GM the following in an e-mail last week.

Michael;
 

Thanks very much for this information and for your quick response.
 

The only other question I have presently is how many of the people listed on the sign up sheets, who were not on the committee during the previous year, actually placed their names on the sign up sheets themselves versus having it added at the request of a committee chairperson or by a BOD member?
Michael’s response:

Steve,

 

I do not know the answer to your question listed below. 

 

Michael Bartholomew
 
Guess something happened to the original sign up sheets?

Here is some interesting data regarding this year’s committee appointments.

Total committee members = 129

Total new committee members = 26

Percentage of new members to total = 20%

So, for the 08-09 year PPOA experienced a 20% true net turnover rate for all combined committees.  Furthermore, this net turnover is almost exactly 20%, whether Board Representatives are included in the figures or not. This is quite a revealing contrast to the 45% to 55% turnover statistics provided to the Communications Task Force. When one considers the historical trend of simply moving one committee volunteer to another committee every two or three years, one can readily see there is very little opportunity for outsiders to the Pecan “representative” process of committee governance to get involved. 

There were a total of 47 members whose names were on the sign up sheets (typed in). Just how many of these were “placed” on the sheets by committee chair people or Board members versus the member having actually signed up on their own for the various committees is still an unanswered question and one that  will likely remain so based on our GM’s response.

Finally, it concerns me that a system of cronyism or “simply picking folks that all think alike” may be alive and well in Pecan Plantation, allowed to thrive by a biased process. When such biases in the very selection process itself are allowed to exist, the end result is a group that thinks more alike. Fewer viewpoints will be brought forth, less representation of the overall 2800+ PPOA membership will occur and we end up with decisions biased toward the desires of those that control the process. Perhaps this is the real objective, I don’t know. But is this in the best interest of the general membership? I think not! Healthy discussion and different points of view are important in any organization. In my own career experience, an environment where it was “OK to disagree” has always led to better decision making and end results. Pecan Plantation is no different in my opinion.

Are PPOA members apathetic about the committee process?

Based on how committee selections have been handled for years, my opinion is a resounding yes. Even though the fairness and unbiased selection of committee members could be brought into question by the above information, member apathy could also be based on other factors as well. One, mentioned extensively in the Communications Task Force meetings, relates to committees meeting during the day when many members work or, for various reasons, are unavailable on a consistent basis. Another could be that many members are unfamiliar and unclear with the governing processes of Pecan. I for one can see the latter as a large factor based on my own experience before becoming more involved and attending more Board and committee meetings.

Where do we go from here? Well I am certainly not holding my breath that a Board member or members will step up and demand that the assertions I have made be investigated or, if found to be accurate, corrected. No, I am a realist; I understand that time and awareness is usually what is required to correct these types of injustices. These types of actions however are why I personally believe a lot of good folks here in Pecan are scared to say anything; they want to live in harmony with their fellow members, their neighbors. Animosity is not something they are looking for, going along and getting along is their top priority. I understand this completely, I for one just don’t like it when leaders create an environment that disallows opinions and or questions that are not in keeping with what they believe to be “acceptable behavior” and play on the inherent desire of the members to above all else, get along, knowing full well that rarely, if ever, will actions such as these concerning the committee selection process be questioned. 
(Written by Steve Haines, a PPCMA Advisory Council Member)
Thanks for reading and helping to "spread the word!"

Thank you,


PPCMA Advisory Council

Jim Allen

Kate Dodd

John Gehring

Steve Haines

Ray Stallings

Dan White


To Join PPCMA, simply e-mail us at

PPCMA@charter.net
www.PPCMA.org
